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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Demolition of all buildings on the site (existing house, kennels and various outbuildings) and erection of a new dwelling incorporating a Bed and Breakfast Business.

	AT:
	The Eaves Pendleton Road Wiswell Lancashire BB7 9BZ

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal by virtue of its scale, design and massing is not considered to reflect adequately the local vernacular and as such would have a significant detrimental impact on the setting of the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty and in particular the views of Pendle Hill enjoyed from the north west.  An approval would thus be to the detriment of visual amenities of the area and contrary to the provisions of Policies G1, ENV2 and ENV3 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.



	2
	The proposal is considered by virtue of its scale, siting and design to have a detrimental impact on the amenities of a neighbouring property by virtue of the overbearing nature of the development with overlooking of private garden areas.  It is thus contrary to provisions of Policy G1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.

	
	

	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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